
 
 
 
 

  
 

Construction of Parklands Road Upgrade  

Notification – September 2022 
 

Bolte Civil, on behalf of Hunter and Central Coast Development Corporation, are commencing 
works on the upgrade of Parklands Road, and its adjacent service infrastructure in September 
2022. The Project spans the full length of Parklands Road, including the area in front of Mt 
Penang Gardens, and involves the reconstruction of Parklands Road, upgrades to Sewer, Water 
and Electrical networks, and other general safety improvements. The work will be carried out in 
Stages commencing this September. 

 

UPCOMING WORK 

Whilst preparatory works are occurring throughout September, roadworks on Parklands Road are 
commencing on the 26th September and will involve some traffic restrictions and flow changes. 
Please obey all directional and roadworks signs when travelling through the Mt Penang Gardens 
area. The first stage of works is from the roundabout at Festival Drive, to the Café at Carinya St. 
Please note that the Waterfall café will continue to operate as normal during this stage.  

Additionally, some works will occur offline, in a new section of Parklands Road, which will have 
minimal impact on traffic flows. This section adjoins the new works at Baxter Track. 

 

 
 

Stage 1 Works Traffic Restrictions 

 



 

Work in September  

 

Activities Equipment to be used 

• Clearing of non-heritage Trees in Stage 1 Heavy vehicles, light vehicles, 

excavators, mini loaders, 

vibratory compaction rollers, 

water cart, concrete trucks and 

handheld tools. 

• Traffic control signage and delineation 

throughout Mt Penang Parklands 

• Earthworks in Stage 1 

• Initial services investigations and preparation for 

commencement of Sewer and Water mains 

 

Work hours 

Standard hours of work will be:  

• Monday to Friday 7:00 am to 6:00 pm 

• Saturday 7:00 am to 1:00 pm, only where required by certain activities 

• Initially there are no Nightworks planned 

 

Contact 

For more information about the Parklands Road Upgrade works, please contact: 

Nell Kimpton – Communications Manager 

Phone: 4351 1512 

Email:  nellk@boltecivil.com.au 

 

For more information about the development, visit  

https://www.hccdc.nsw.gov.au/mt-penang-works 

 

 


